

CEE Broadening Participation and Workforce Development
06/01/2021 Call Notes

Participants: Linda Akli, Jay Alameda, Kate Cahill, John Holly, Dawn Hunter, Susan Mehringer, Aaron Weeden

Agenda, Discussion, and Decisions

1. Admin
 - a. Slides for NSF Panel Review – Linda will schedule calls with each lead to develop slides.
 - b. Quarterly meeting – focus panel review preparation

1. Broadening Participation
 - a. C4C Program Update – Dawn
 - 15 applicants, with 4 complete; students just finishing semester and application rate should increase before August; student interest slow overall for SC21.
 - Applications close August.
 - Promotion to include another posting in XSEDE news, user news, champions, CMD-IT, and MRC listserv.
 - In discussion with John West regarding funding; SC21 providing rooms but not funding; developing proposal for SIGHPC; need to include student registration, lodging, stipends for food, et al.
 - Linda suggests a budget discussion to include Kelly to identify the amount of XSEDE funding available.
 - Hotel has tunnel to convention center; will remind students of safety tips to ensure they move about in groups.
 - b. BP Hackathons updates – No discussion

2. Communications – No discussion
 - a. Promotion of Upcoming BP-WD Education, Student, and Training Events

3. Conferences – No discussion
 - a. PEARC21 Virtually July 18–22, 2021. <https://pearc.acm.org/pearc21/>
 - b. TAPIA Sponsorship September 14 – 18, 2021. <https://tapiaconference.cmd-it.org/>
 - c. vGHC21 September 26 - 29, 2021. <https://ghc.anitab.org/become-a-speaker/>
 - d. SACNAS National Conference October 28 – 30, 2021, Kansas City, Missouri. <https://www.sacnas.org/what-we-do/conference/>
 - e. SC21

4. Education - Kate
 - a. ACSC Curriculum Development – no discussion
 - b. ACSC Faculty Workshops – 17 faculty applicants; additional applicants include grad students; registration closes on Friday 6/4; evaluator will be Lizanne; planning calls 9:30am on Fridays.

- c. Computational Chemistry for Educators – 45 registered attendees; Linda and Kate will meet to work out stipend payments by OSC and SURA;
- 5. EMPOWER – Aaron
 - a. 27 students in summer cohort; nice increase in number of projects available so able to increase number of students served.
 - b. Fall cohort applications due June 25.
- 6. Terminology Task Force
 - a. Terminology training offered last week. John Towns attended.
 - b. Terminology training being offered again this week.
 - c. Feedback received and will be discussed at next terminology task force meeting.
 - d. No session will be requested at quarterly meeting as everyone is up to date on plans and all is in motion.
 - e. After the first pass at materials review may consider switching from a bi-weekly to a monthly meeting.
- 7. Training – Susan
 - a. New User Training – limit will be increased to address demand and Susan/John will be proctors to assist with larger group size. An additional session will be offered since there was a substantial number of people waitlisted.